
 

Wastewater Utility 

809 South State Street: Greenfield, Indiana 46140 

wwtp@greenfieldin.org 

Phone 317-477-4360    Fax 317-477-4361 

 

January 9, 2024 
 
Mayor Guy Titus 
Board of Public Works and Safety 
10 South State Street 
Greenfield, IN 46140 
 
Re:  WWTP Improvements Project – Partial Pay Application #14 
 
Mayor and Board Members, 
 
F.A. Wilhelm Construction has submitted their request to Commonwealth Engineers for Partial 
Pay Application (PPA) #14 for the WWTP Improvements Project.  I have reviewed this PPA with 
Commonwealth and the Project Managers from F.A. Wilhelm and have confirmed that all 
quantities listed in the Pay Application are correct.  Commonwealth Engineers, Inc. has 
recommended approval of PPA #14 in the total amount of $4,390,033.05 and a retainage amount 
of $231,054.37 for a total payment due of $4,621,087.42. 
 
At this time, I am requesting that the Board approve the recommendation from Commonwealth 
Engineers, Inc. for the payment of PPA #14 and Retainage Payment #14.  Once approved, this 
pay request will be submitted to the IFA/SRF for their review and approval.  The following 
documents have been included for your review: 
 

1. Partial Pay Application #14 
2. Commonwealth Engineers, Inc. recommendation letter 

 
Please let me know if there are questions regarding this request or if any other information is 
needed at this time. 
 
Best Regards, 
 
 
Nicholas Dezelan, CHMM, ASP 
Wastewater Utility Manager 
 
 
Cc: Lori Elmore – Clerk Treasurer 
 Gregg Morelock – City Attorney 
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